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Update on the European Medicines Agency’s safety review on Diane-35 and generics
__________________________________________________________________

20.05.2013 | Circular Number P11/2013
Information on Diane-35 and generics 
The French medicines regulatory agency (ANSM), has recently suspended in France the marketing authorisations for Diane 35 and its generics for acne treatment. The French concerns were related to the results of an analysis of data of venous and arterial thromboembolism (VTE and ATE, the formation of blood clots in the veins or arteries) in association with Diane 35 and its generics over a period of more than 20 years in the French national pharmacovigilance database. No other EU member state has taken the same regulatory action since an official European Union safety review is currently ongoing.
Update on the EU safety referral at the European Medicines Agency (EMA)
At its plenary meeting of May 2013, the EMA’s Pharmacovigilance Risk Assessment Committee concluded that the benefits of Diane 35 and its generics outweigh the risks in a specific patient group and adopted a recommendation to not suspend the medicinal products under review. The recommendation will now be considered by the Coordination Group for Mutual Recognition and Decentralised Procedures – Human (CMDh) for adoption of a position or if needed considered by the European Commission, who will adopt a final commission decision. 
In Malta
The Medicines Authority is in full agreement with the Committee’s recommendation that, provided a number of measures are taken to minimise the risk of thromboembolism, Diane 35 and its generics can be used in the treatment of moderate to severe acne related to androgen sensitivity or hirsutism (excessive unwanted growth of hair) in women of reproductive age. Furthermore, these products should only be used for the treatment of acne when alternative treatments, such as topical therapy and oral antibiotic treatment, have failed. 

Reporting Adverse Drug Reactions
Healthcare professionals and patients are encouraged to maintain vigilance on Clairette. Suspected Adverse Drug Reactions (side effects) may be reported using the Medicines Authority yellow card scheme or online at http://www.medicinesauthority.gov.mt/adrportal  or to the marketing authorisation holder or their local representatives.

For more information please visit the European Medicines Agency’s website on www.ema.europa.eu
Healthcare professionals and patients are encouraged to regularly check the Medicines Authority website for product safety updates as these are issued on an ongoing basis.
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